
MEMBERSHIP	MEETING	MINUTES	–	April	4,	2024

OREGON	REGION	CLASSIC	CAR	CLUB	OF	AMERICA


PACKARDS	OF	OREGON


Members	and	guests	present:	John	Imlay,	Howard	Freedman,	Bill	Jabs,	Joe	Munsch,	Bob	Earls,	Gary	Martin,	Bob	&	
Frankie	Douglas,	Larry	&	Pat	Cox,	Paul	&	Sharon	Lawson.	Thomas	Taylor,	Matt	Hackney,	Monte	Glud,	Chris	Cataldo


The	meeting	was	called	to	order	early.	


Secretary’s	Report:	A	motion	was	passed	to	dispense	with	the	reading	of	the	minutes	from	the	last	meeting.


Treasurer’s	Report:	Treasurer’s	report	for	both	clubs	was	delivered	by	Howard	Freedman.


Sunshine	Report:	

- Matt	reported	that	Susie	Choban	is	doing	OK,	she’s	happy	and	loves	to	sing,	but	having	some	memory	issues.


Activities/Tours	Report:	

- Monte	extended	a	welcome	to	everyone	for	the	4th	of	July	party	at	their	house.

- Bill	asked	Bob	Douglas	if	he	would	lead	the	Strawberry	Social	Tour

- Bob	and	Bob	reviewed	the	details	of	the	upcoming	Coast	tour.

- Bob	D.	Asked	about	the	ladies’	tea	planned	for	May	and	Howard	indicated	that	sign	up	so	far	was	very	light,	but	

we’re	going	to	do	it	anyway.		He	has	reserved	20	spaces.

- Bill	agreed	to	host	the	Strawberry	Social	again	this	year.

-

Membership	Report:		 


Webmaster	Report:

- Joe	reminded	everyone	to	send	him	pictures	of	their	cars	for	the	websites.		Please	send	hi-res,	full	size	pictures.	

He	also	suggested	–	outside	light,	cloudy	day	is	better

• Clean	background

• Use	a	park,	not	your	house	or	street

• ¾	view,	not	a	silhouette

• Make	sure	the	entire	car	is	in	the	frame


Publications	Report:	

- Bill	suggested	we	split	the	publications	for	2024	–	2	Packard	Club	and	2	CCCA	equaling	one	per	quarter.

- Howard	suggested	that	perhaps	the	font	be	enlarged	to	folks	could	read	them	easier.


Old	Business:		

- Bill	reviewed	the	Tech	Session	held	on	March	16th.		We	had	21	people	and	Bob	and	Larry	did	a	great	job!

- Matt	said	that	Maria(Choban)	had	sold	3	acres	of	land	and	that	the	cars	were	not	going	to	be	sold	for	now,	but	

sometime	in	the	future.

- Bill	Price’s	car	is	almost	complete.


New	Business:	

- Someone	reported	that	the	upcoming	Portland	Swap	Meet	has	been	pared	down	and	that	they’re	trying	to	

“right	size”	it.		There	will	be	better	parking	and	the	“lower”	lot	will	be	gone.		Bill	reported	the	hours	it’ll	be	
operating.


- Bill	did	a	brief	spiel	on	his	trip	to	Vietnam	and	will	be	doing	a	program	for	us	next	month.

- Gary	Martin	said	his	neighbor	has	a	large	collection	of	Sno-cats	in	a	two	story	museum	–	very	private.		Perhaps	

we	could	combine	a	visit	there	with	and	visit	to	Gary’s	pattern	shop??


Program:	

- A	video	of	the	Packards	Down	Under	tour	in	New	Zealand	was	shown.		




The	meeting	was	adjourned	at	8:00	pm-ish.	


